

Reference: CPSO-010621-00

Date : 01 Jun 2021

To : Registered Suppliers and Conformity Assessment Bodies

Subject : Change in Safety Authority's name from the Consumer Protection,

Weights and Measures Division to the Consumer Product Safety Office

Dear Registered Suppliers (RSs) and Conformity Assessment Bodies (CABs),

This circular is to inform you on the change in office name of the Safety Authority. It is for noting and no further action is required from your end.

- 2. With effect from 01 Jun 2021, please be informed that the current "Consumer Protection, Weights and Measures Division" of Enterprise Singapore, will be renamed to the "Consumer Product Safety, Weights and Measures Office". The Consumer Product Safety Office (CPSO), an office overseen by Enterprise Singapore, will oversee the safety of consumer products which are under the purview of the Consumer Protection (Safety Requirements) Regulations (CPSR), and the Consumer Protection (Consumer Goods Safety Requirements) Regulations (CGSR).
- 3. This change is to better reflect the Consumer Product Safety Office's objective to safeguard consumers from unsafe products under the purview of the Regulations.
- 4. This change has no impact to any of the registered Controlled Goods (CGs) and/ or any ongoing registrations/ renewals. There is **no change** to the SAFETY Mark logo. The current CPSA website: https://cpsa.enterprisesg.gov.sg also **remains valid** and accessible to users. RSs and CABs may continue to access the site for product registration purposes.
- 5. For more information on the Consumer Product Safety Office, please visit our new website at www.consumerproductsafety.gov.sg. Moving forward, any updates including new circulars on regulatory requirements will be made available there (including a copy of this circular). RSs and CABs are encouraged to visit and bookmark our website for the latest information.
- 6. For further enquiries, you may contact the CPSO either at 6898 1800 or email to consumerproductsafety@enterprisesg.gov.sg.

Issued by:

The Consumer Product Safety Office

This is a computer-generated circular and no signature is required.